
STATEMENT OF THE FACTS 
 
 
I am the John C. Guise who sent a letter and enclosures dated 
January 12, 2012, to Eric H.  Holder, Jr., the Attorney General of the 
United States, concerning a complaint against each and every 
member of Congress relating to their violations of oath of office and 
failure to call an Article V convention. 
 
At 9:08 AM today, I placed a phone call to 202-514-1152 (the 
Correspondence Specialist, Management Unit of the Criminal 
Division of the Department of Justice.  An unidentified person 
responded to my call. 
 
I asked the unnamed person to provide me with the status of my 
complaint.  That person told me that the Criminal Division had 
referred my complaint to the FBI for further investigation, and that the 
FBI had decided not to pursue the matter.  Under further questioning, 
the unnamed person was unable to answer any of my questions. 
 
I immediately called the Attorney General’s office at 202-514-2063 
and “Marcella” answered the phone.  I asked Marcella if she could 
verify that the Attorney General had notified the court of the referral to 
the Criminal Division pursuant to Executive Order 10452.  She told 
me that she could not do so. 
 
I immediately placed a call to the Courtroom Deputy at the U. S. 
District Court at 202-354-3192 and got the voicemail for Robert 
Elliotte.  I left a message asking him to call me.  At 10:41 AM today, 
Mr. Elliotte returned my call.  I asked him if he had any record of any 
notification relating to the DOJ referral to the Criminal Division 
pursuant to the federal statute.  He replied in the negative.  I asked 
him what he would do if he were me.  He said that he would file a 
case with the D. C. District Court. 
 
I state that all of the above is absolutely true and correct this 24th day 
of April, 2012. 
 
 
JOHN C. GUISE 


